
 

 

MONDAY 15TH JUNE 
School Council Meeting Via Zoom  
6.30pm 
 
TUESDAY 15TH JUNE 
 
WEDNESDAY 17TH JUNE 
 
THURSDAY 18TH JUNE 
 
FRIDAY 19TH JUNE 
 
MONDAY 22ND JUNE 
 
TUESDAY 23RD JUNE 
 
WEDNESDAY 24TH JUNE 
 
THURSDAY 25TH JUNE 
 
FRIDAY 26TH JUNE 
Last day for Term  2 
Assembly—more details to follow 
Final dismissal  2.15pm A-K 
   2.30pm L– Z 
 
 

 

 

 

KEY DATES 

Monday 1st June 2020 

EMAIL 
westmeadows.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
 
WEBSITE 
www.westmeadows.vic.edu.au 

‘Around the Grounds’ 
WPS Newsletter 

RESPECT * RESPONSIBILITY *  COOPERATION *  HONESTY * CARE & COMPASSION 

STUDENT BANKING 
 

There will be  
NO STUDENT BANKING 

processed at the school until 
further notice.  

 

ENROLMENTS FOR 2021 
 
If you have a child due to start in Foundation 2021,  
or if you know someone who does it is time to       
complete an enrolment form. 
 
You will find more information and the Enrolment form 
on our School's website 
 www.westmeadows.vic.edu.au   
Please go to the Parent Tab. 
If you have any questions at all please call the school 
on 9309 4350. 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.westmeadows.vic.edu.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7CMaree.Naismith%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ccc36aba02aeb4bd9a86308d810d47c10%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637277852100600192&sdata=teRXIM


 

 

Welcome to Week 10! 
Congratulations everyone. We have now had one full week back with all students and staff and 
have loved every second of it. Schools are much brighter and happier places when children are 
here. 
 
On the whole we have been super impressed by how well the children have settled back into their 
classroom routines. I have been lucky enough to greet many of our students at the gate in the 
mornings and it’s been all smiles. Classroom conversations clearly indicate that the majority of 
our students are so happy and relieved to be back. 
 
So there are a number of changes we are getting used to. Of course the big question is how long 
will the ‘new normal’ be in place? The answer is ‘no idea!’  In the meantime however I thank you for 
your cooperation and understanding as we endeavour to do all that we can to keep everyone safe. 
 
The following will continue at least until the end of term: 
 

 All day cleaning of high touch areas 

 Restriction of sharing of stationery, books, class supplies 

 Lots of hand washing and hand sanitising 

 Locked gates 

 Extended start times 8.45am – 9.15am 

 Two dismissal times 

 Two recesses and lunchtimes 

 Lunch orders via Qkr only   - NO CASH orders 

 Birthdays cannot be celebrated with food. 

 Children with any symptoms of illness need to stay at home. 

 

I would like to thank parents for working together to ensure that drop off and pick up times are 
as safe as possible. We have become better and better at using the zones around the school.  

 
Patience is the key 

 
Hume Council will be re-signing and painting areas around our school to make the road procedures 
clearer. This work is scheduled to happen in the holidays. 
 
We hope to soon receive information about School Camps. We have our fingers crossed that the 
Grade 6 Camp can go ahead in Term 3, 2020. We will keep you updated. 
 
It certainly is and has been a rollercoaster of a ride. You have my greatest thanks for supporting 
us and the decisions we have been required to make. 
 
Please take care, 
 
 
Jane Donaldson 
(Principal) 

Ms. D’s Diary 



 

 

GRADE WEEK 7 WEEK 8 WEEK 9 

FOUNDATION A Evie W & Max W Mikayla M & Marc D Xander A & Quinn J 

FOUNDATION B Jaxon W Aundrey S & Jaxon B Nicola F & Nash J 

FOUNDATION C Violet A Zoe G Georgia M 

FOUNDATION D Thomas H Jacob M Cate A 

GRADE 1E Mali L Leila H Jett Heathcote—Fraser 

GRADE 1F Nidal A Chanel L Alexis S 

GRADE 1G William A Judah R Indigo R & Oliver R 

GRADE 2H  Sadie L  & Evan D Jamil J 

GRADE 2I Steele N Jace C Lachlan R & Noah C 

GRADE 2J  Sogan G  

GRADE 3/4K   All students in 3/4K 

GRADE 3/4L   Hazel McM 

GRADE 3/4M   Bodhi T 

GRADE 3/4N   Meera B 

GRADE 3/4O   Imeth W & Aasiyah D 

GRADE 5/6P   Sapphire-Rose V 

GRADE 5/6Q   Jaida H 

GRADE 5/6R   Ava C 

GRADE 5/6S   All students in 5/6S 

GRADE 5/6T   All students in 5/6T 

SPECIALIST    

PHYSICAL EDUC Foundation A Foundation B 1/2 Possums & 5/6T 

SCIENCE 1/2 Possums 1/2 Kangaroos  

LOTE  Foundation D  

PERFORM ARTS Foundation C Foundation D 1/2 Kangaroos & 5/6T 

VISUAL ARTS 1/2 Koalas Foundation B 1/2 Emus & 3/4K 

    

 ACHIEVEMENT AWARD WINNERS  

Paladinos Pizza Steele Neale 2I Judah R—2G Georgia M—Foundation C 

Mayflour Cupcakes Max W—Foundation A Audrey S—Foundation B Jaida H—5/6Q 

Gelati Award Nidal A—1F Evan  D—2J Imeth W—3/4O 

TERM 2 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

    DETAILS FOR ONLINE CANTEEN ORDERING VIA QKR 
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STUDENT BANKING 

 
Student banking has been cancelled till further notice. 
 
Message from Commonwealth Bank  
 

The health, safety and wellbeing of our communities and our people remains our 

highest priority. Due to the ongoing uncertainty surrounding coronavirus, the School 

Banking program will remain on hold. We will continue to monitor the situation and 

keep you informed with any updates including how we will be  

managing  Dollarmite tokens for students.  

  

In the meantime, here are some handy online resources for parents who wish to 

maintain momentum with their child’s financial education:  

 

Start Smart: these resources have been created to im-
prove children’s money management skills, and is aligned to the 
Australian Curriculum and the National Consumer Financial Literacy 
Framework.  
 
The Beanstalk: offers videos and fun activities for children to learn 
about money. 

The Salvation Army in Craigieburn need your  
support this year. Whether it be a breakfast program, 
a community lunch, an active Welfare support team 
or a Food Van on the streets, the Salvos are working 
hard to help people in need across the City of Hume.  
In these unprecedented times our services are in high 
demand as people face the financial and social  
fallout of this major global event.  
That also means we won't be on the intersections  
collecting this year. 
Right now, we are working with our local  
community, as we have always done, to ensure that 
we leave no one in need.  
We invite you to please donate to the Red Shield  
Appeal. 
 

https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/t/craigieburn-salvos 
 

Thank you for your continued support! 

CHOOSING A SECONDARY SCHOOL 
To assist your decision making in relation to your child's secondary  
education for 2021 and beyond, please find below a link to a useful 
digital resource tool for the 2020 edition of the Government  
Secondary School guide. 

 
https://victoriaschoolguides.starcommunity.com.au/government-schools-guide/   

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.startsmart.com.au%2Fteacher-resources%2Fprimary-resources%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cnaismith.maree.a%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C0218558f60784bf269d008d7dc0ffb0c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.commbank.com.au%2Fpersonal%2Fcan%2Fteaching-kids-about-money.html%3Fei%3Dtl_visit-beanstalk&data=02%7C01%7Cnaismith.maree.a%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C0218558f60784bf269d008d7dc0ffb0c%7Cd96cb33
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdigitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au%2Ft%2Fcraigieburn-salvos&data=02%7C01%7Clowe.jonathan.a%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7Ce8a0656b3a324f2d251908d7f17788fb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvictoriaschoolguides.starcommunity.com.au%2Fgovernment-schools-guide%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cwestmeadows.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ce0e726139ef341a7724508d801d597e4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1
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